
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

May 8, 2023 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, May 8, 2023, at the Hammond 
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:45 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved with correction motion by Anderson/Aune second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Aune/Anderson second. 
 
Minutes from April 10, 2023 regular meeting were approved with correction: motion by Anderson/Miller second. 
 
Treasures report from April 2023 was approved: motion by Aune/Miller second. 
$2,940.15 Interest on checking 
$66.95 Interest on savings 
$732,688.37 Check Book balance 
$428,040.55 Savings balance 
$5,696.71 Park fund 
$13,598.62 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$701.09 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: All Good. We currently have a community service person who needs to work 40 hours of service is 
working 4 hours on Saturdays. 
 
Planning Commission; Meeting was held on May 1st, 2023, all were present. 
Richard Kuebker was present to discuss the water run off on the east side of the Town Hall property, Inquiring if the Town 
would be open to sharing in the cost to fix the water issue.  Cole D. Lauersdorf was present to discuss the combining of 
two lots he purchased in Pheasant Hills. He was told that had to be done at the county level.  He will only be allowed one 
driveway into the property. 
 
Agenda:  
Richard Kuebker – Water runoff issue, tabled until they can meet and look at the property. 
Planning Board Appointments: Heidi Benson and Greg O’Connell were chosen as the new members: motion by 
Anderson/Aune second. 
Annual Report was approved: motion by Anderson/Aune second. 
Hammond Golf and Pheasant Hills Golf liquor licenses were reviewed. 
BOR alternate members: Jim Krizan was selected as an alternative member 
BOR training: Joe, Paul and Paulette all received the training this year. 
Opened: motion by Anderson/Aune second and closed the board of review: motion by Anderson/Miller second, until a 
later date due to the tax assessment roll is incomplete at this time. 
 
Roads:  
170th St is on schedule to be done. Road maintenance continues.   
 
Chairman: Paul and Joe fixed the ball park back stop fence.  Removed the rebar and boards from the bottom of the fence. 
Paul will meet with the inspector to take a final look at the concession stand.  
 
 
Next meeting scheduled for June 12, 2023. 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/ Miller second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


